
Promise Partners Governance Board Meeting
June 24, 2015
	Voting Members Present:
	Others Present (non-voting):

	Scott Belt
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	Tom Bouska
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	Bridgett Plathe
	

	Bruce Smith
	

	
	

	Promise Partners Staff Present:
	

	Patricia Russmann
	

	Judy Showers
	

	Tisha Moore
	

	
	


Call to Order:
Melvyn Houser called the meeting to order at 1:04pm.
Change to the Agenda:

Tim wants to discuss transferring JCS SFY 15 funds to the DCAT funds

Approve Agenda, May 27, 2015 Board Minutes: 
Judd Knispel reviewed bills and verified bank reconciliations.  
MOTION FROM TOM:  to approve the agenda, May 27, 2015 Board Minutes, SFY 15 Financial Reports and the audit committee review.
SECOND FROM TIM 
MOTION WAS APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY

Public Comments:
No public comments

Venue for ECI State Board Visit:

The Public Awareness committee met and reviewed the 3 bid proposals for the ECI State Board reception scheduled for September 10, 2015.   They are suggesting The Holiday Inn. Jenn Zelenka abstaining from discussion and vote due to conflict of interest.
MOTION FROM CINDY:  to approve The Holiday Inn as the venue for the ECI State Board reception
SECOND FROM JUDD

MOTION WAS APPROVED with Jenn abstaining 
Contact Monitor/Review Updates:

Patricia sent the Board the Contract Monitoring & Review Policy electronically.  Contract monitoring and review activities are a legislative requirement of the local board.  
The Board has focused on strengthening fiscal accountability and policies in the past few years. The objectives have been met as evidenced by the independent audit, ECI desk monitoring, IDPH audit, and year-end financial reports. This year has focused on strengthening the programmatic monitoring and review activities.  
The objectives are to:

· Improve consistency;

· Improve communications with subcontractors;

· Clarify expectations for our providers; and

· Increase 2-way dialogue and partnerships.

Review steps taken this fiscal year to meet objectives:

· Deliberately sought staff training opportunities and professional development related to contract monitoring;

· Executive Director completed the majority of the contract training series offered by DHS;
· Both the ED and the Early Childhood Coordinator completed the contract monitoring workshop and technical assistance;

· Updated the Policy & Procedures; 

· Implemented updated on-site monitoring process this year; and

· Included asking subcontractors feedback/suggestions for Promise Partners. 

Overview current policy and procedures:

· Monthly desk review fiscal and service activities (# home visits, etc.) 

· Programmatic review of quarterly/midyear progress reports 

· Annual monitor of YTD performance measures (trend data and connect to priorities & indicators)

· Annual program presentations to board

· Annual review of contractor insurance and audit per contract requirements

· On-site monitoring visits a minimum of once per contract term. 

This year 4 on-site monitoring visits (ECI programs) were conducted utilizing the updated process. 
The reports were shared with the board.

After some discussion the Board would like to have the following suggestions for the process:

· Should state on the form that contract monitoring is required by law and reference the legislation
· Site visits may vary in length rather than approximately 2 hours in length
· The designated staff person will be available during the review rather than the first and last fifteen minutes
· Add a revision/effective date to the policy

· Final site visit should be changed to concluding site visit
· Include a projected schedule

· Going forward the Board would like to be informed when site visits will be taking place and if the review will be formal or informal
Patricia will make the changes/additions and the policy approval will be an action item at the next Board Meeting. 

The board is strategically assessing and prioritizing their functions and operations based on the assessment and feedback during our last planning process. The board set objectives and identifies evidence of meeting the objectives in their continuous improvement process. 
Process for Contract Renewal/Assign Board-Program Site Visits:
The board is implementing a funding cycle to stagger open RFP’s for every three years (rather than annual RFP’s). The board is asked to provide feedback to develop the annual renewal process. 
Patricia stated the following is currently in place:  

· Quarterly/mid-year progress reports 

· year to date annual report in the scorecard 

· fiscal monitoring 

· annual board presentations

· opportunities for individual board member to visit programs
Tom suggested a brief written update and an oral presentation.
Scott suggested reviewing the contract site visit, the scorecard and the organizations financial audit.

Melvyn stated the Board would need to know if there are any changes in staff or any program changes.
Chuck suggested that Patricia present to the Board a Process for Contract Renewal and the Board will give input on changes/additions.

Patricia asked Board Members to sign up for site visits for SFY 16.
DCAT Overview:

Tom Bouska provided an overview of DCAT legislation, purpose and funding process.
DCAT funds never leave the state.  The Service Area manager signs contracts under $100,000 and the DHS State Director signs contracts over $100,000.
ECI funds (serving children 0-5) are under the direction and responsibility of the local ECI Board. Funds are provided quarterly to the Board’s fiscal agent.   The Board chair signs ECI contracts.
DCAT (serving children 0-18) started in the 80’s targeting families in the formal child welfare system (i.e. family centered services, group care, foster care).
Pottawattamie County conducted a Community Assessment through a survey that was developed by Boys Town in an effort to decide the best way to utilize DCAT funds.  A day program for youth was started so children wouldn’t have to go to group care.  An alternative school was started for children having problems in school.  With these programs out of home care costs went down.  

In the 90’s Empowerment funds came available.  Pottawattamie County had a DCAT and Empowerment Board at that time.  
During a process to update the community plan utilizing an independent facilitator, the board and community partners decided to merge DCAT and Empowerment in order to develop a continuum of services and maximize resources. 
The Service Area Manager and the Juvenile Court Chief have authority to designate DCAT carry forward funds. 
The board has 2 fiscal years to expend funds.

Transfer JCS funds to DCAT
Tim Ross is requesting approval from the Board to transfer funds $150,000 designed for Juvenile Delinquency programs to DCAT by June 30, 2015.  

MOTION FROM SCOTT:  to transfer $150,000 JCS funds to DCAT

SECOND FROM CHUCK

MOTION WAS APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY

Administrative Updates:
Tisha informed the Board that  United Health Care has been collecting information about challenges in our area and what programs the community has in place that are working well.  In response, United Health Care released an RFP that offers up to $30,000 for programs to improve birth outcomes.  The Coordinated Intake Group decided to submit an RFP for the grant with Promise Partners serving as the lead.  Sarena, FAMILY, Inc. assisted with data for the RFP and Tisha completed and submitted the proposal.  

The RFP includes funding for the following:
· One time professional development that is specific to birth outcomes
· Quarterly workshops for families involved in Family Support Programs

· Community Outreach

· Three lunch and learns 
Promise Partners will be notified October 31, 2015 if the proposal is funded.
Patricia shared the following:
· Promise Partners reapplied for the Youth Development Grant through the Iowa Department of Public Health. Promise Partners has managed this grant for the past 5 years to implement the Leadership & Resiliency Program for three groups in local high schools. The proposal submitted included a change in program curriculum to implement the Life Skills program for substance abuse prevention. We should be notified by early August. If not awarded, this would eliminate one Youth Development Coordinator position. 
· MIECHV program received supplemental funding for the next fiscal year that ends March 2016

· The federal health resources and services administration is changing the funding process to allow for more formula funds for existing programs and decrease competitive funds which will only be targeted to innovative or enhancements rather than direct services.
· The next MIECHV funding process should be available this fall. 
· Patricia shares the ECI State administrative updates electronically. 

Judd’s term to serve on the Promise Partners Board ends June 30, 2015.   The Board thanked him for his service on the Board and the Audit Committee. Judd has graciously agreed to continue to serve on the Audit committee as needed. 
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned by Melvyn Houser at 3:00PM

No Board Meeting or Community Partners Meeting in July 
The next Board Meeting is August 26, 2015
Going forward the consensus of the Board is hold meetings at the Red Cross, Lakin Campus
Minutes respectively submitted by Judy Showers, Administrative Assistant
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